
From:  <   
Sent: Monday, May 19, 2025 5:10 PM 
To: City Clerk <cityclerk@claremontca.gov> 
Subject:  
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Hello, 
 
We are the homeowners of  Claremont, CA 91711. We are writing in advance of the City 
Council meeting being held on 5/27 at 630pm. Our concerns with the townhouse development being 
proposed on Darvin as well as a need for a 10 freeway sound wall. 
 
Firstly, the proposed townhouse development is a cause for concern due to the bottlenecking traffic that 
happens near Indian hill as well as difficulty parking and increased crime rates for Claremont and 
Pomona residents. 
 
Lastly, the residents along Bryn Mawr Rd, S College Ave, and Mills Ave surrounding streets in southern 
Claremont would greatly benefit from a sound wall along the 10 freeway (similar to that along the 210 
fwy). 
We would like to strongly request that a sound wall is built to reduce the noise levels generated by 
traffic, creating a quieter environment for those living or working near the 10 freeway. Currently, we do 
not open windows to avoid the loud noises that come from such a busy and bustling freeway (even more 
so with the tolls). A sound wall would contribute to a more peaceful and comfortable environment, 
reducing stress for residents and improve overall quality of life. 
 
Thank you for your consideration and attention to these matters. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jeremy and Breanna Camara 

 
Claremont, CA 
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